September 30, 2010

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298



Mr. Jeffrey Durocher Wind Permitting Manager Iberdrola Renewables 1125 NW Couch Street, Suite 700 Portland, OR 97209

(sent via email: Jeffrey.Durocher@iberdrolausa.com)

Subject: Tule Wind Project - Data Request No. 13

Dear Mr. Durocher:

The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) requests additional information in support of the East County Substation, Tule Wind, and Energia Sierra Juarez Gen-Tie Projects EIR/EIS. Please provide information requested in Attachment A regarding project water availability from a municipal water supplier. Although, information has been provided for local groundwater service providers, it has been recommended by the County of San Diego to have water supplies available from a municipal source. We would appreciate your response to this data request no later than October 8, 2010.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or need additional information, please contact me at 415.355.5580 or aei@cpuc.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Iain Fisher
Energy Division
California Public Utilities Commission

Cc: Greg Thomsen, BLM (GThomsen@blm.gov)
Thomas Zale, BLM (Thomas_Zale@blm.gov)
Jeffery Childers, BLM (Jeffery_Childers@blm.gov)
Patrick O'Neill, HDR (Patrick.O'Neill@hdrinc.com)

Water

1. It has been recommended by the County of San Diego, that Iberdrola contact a nearby water district, such as the Padre Dam Municipal Water District, to obtain a service availability letter for the construction water supply needed for the Tule Wind Project. Please provide information on discussions with a nearby water district or a service availability letter by October 8, 2010.